LBHS Band Booster Meeting 

	Date/Time: Tuesday, 5/12/2020 7:06 PM 
Type of Meeting:  General Meeting 
	                Meeting Called By: Matt Abraha                                                          Meeting Called By: P. Eyrich, Band Director

	Board Members:  Philip Eyrich - Band Director;    Joe Mason – President;     Vice President- Dianna Walston 
Karen Barnett– Treasurer;     Dorothy Boldis– Co-Treasurer;   Debbie Ward– Secretary    
Laura Parla – Volunteer/Chaperone Coordinator   

	Meeting Minutes

	*Meeting was held via virtual conference software due to Covid-19 Shutdown on school Facilities

Meeting Called to Order                               7:06pm by Philip Eyrich, Band Director 

	Parents/Students  in Attendance

	Board Members: Joe Mason, Dianna Walston, Karen Mason, Dorothy Boldis. Debbie Ward, Laura Parla, 
Parents/Guardians: Rob Ward, Stacey Andersen,

Other Parties: Tim Ostrow – LAAMS Director of Bands

P. Eyrich – Mr. Eyrich held comments at this time as they would duplicate agenda 

                    items to follow. 
Karen B- Balance of Account $11,063. 
P. Eyrich- 

I. Cancellations: Director reviewed cancellations of remaining 2019-20 School Year events. 
II. E-Learning: Director requested that parents continue to take measures ensure that their students are keeping up with their online assignments.  
III: Outstanding Debts of the Program: Director stated there are some outstanding invoices from Cadence Music that need to be resolved and he will be forwarding those to the Booster Treasurer this week.
I. Recruitment/Retention: Mr. Eyrich & Mr. Ostrow announced results of recent 
    student surveys regarding intent of both rising and returning students to participate 
    in band next year.  
   a.  35% of 8th graders have registered for band (higher than last year)
   b. 35 of 48 current 9th-11th grade students have expressed intent to continue. 

       (73% retention)
       c. Overall expectation is that 65-70 students will register for band, but final 

            turnout could by state of Coronavirus pandemic at the beginning of 

            the school year.

    d. Band Retention form response was compiled using Google Classroom 

        software.

II. Next Year: 
     a. Marching Band Show:  Director stated that students have voted on possible 

          show themes and the results will be announced this week at Virtual Band Awards.  

          Selection was the Aerospace theme.
     b: Shirt & Trailer Sponsors: Discussion was had about modifying any Sponsor 

         activities to make them more desirable. Sponsorship of shirts may be eliminated 

         due to time constraints involved with soliciting these and shifted to Programs and 

         Trailer, which allow for more ensured visibility value to those sponsoring. 
        Work on soliciting sponsorships normally commences in June/July, but will 
         probably be affected by Coronavirus status in our community. Director is asking 

         Booster Board and parents to help with suggestions for possible donors for band 

         camp or rehearsal meals and other sponsorship opportunities.
    c. What will band look like for next fall? – Director will be meeting with CCPS 

        administrators and other band directors over the next 2 months to determine what 

        new or altered protocols will be in effect. Parent and student cooperation will be 

        much appreciated while these details are being worked out. Specific information is 

        expected to be released in June/July.

    d. Trip: Due to current uncertainties regarding travel restrictions due to the 

        Coronavirus pandemic, no plans for this are being made at this time.
     e: Student Leadershp: Mr. Eyrich stated the selection of Student Leadership Team 

         for the 2020-2021 School year has been completed and will be announced 

          tomorrow. He expressed significant optimism for the next year, despite the possible 

          impacts to normal operations due to the Coronavirus pandemic. 

III. 2019-2020 EOY Plans/Wrap Up: 
       a. Senior Facebook Showcase – Google Forms are due tomorrow. Senior students 

          will have photos posted in special school Facebook presentation and on school’s 

          marquee.  
        b. Virtual Awards Banquet: In lieu of in-person meal & awards due to 

             Coronavirus pandemic. Scheduled for May 19th, recording at 6pm. Virtual 

             meeting will include Superlatives, Class Awards & Director’s Awards. Director 

             and Boosters will have awards for students to pick up on instrument & uniforms 

             return day.  Mr. Ostrow requested pictures of  Director’s awards winners to hang 

             in his classroom to create a “Hall of Fame” to inspire his students to continue on 

             to high school.   

         c. Instrument/Uniform Returns: 

             i.: Seniors:  May 19th,  time will be coordinated with Senior Cap & Gown 

                  distribution. Awards & Senior Gifts will be picked up at this time also.

             ii. 9th -11th Graders: Thurs. May 21st, time will be announced as soon as admin.

                  advises. Awards will be picked up at this time as well. All instruments will 

                  undergo thorough cleaning and disinfection over the summer.   

IV. Board Elections Process: All present received a handout explaining nominations 

       and voting procedures as well as the duties of the Executive Board according to the 

       Lemon Bay Band Boosters organization’s by laws. Each nominee was given a

       chance to speak and vote was via secret ballot (Google form, since virtual) and 
       tallied b Google Form and verified by Director and outgoing President, who is a 
       departing Senior parent.
        Results: By unanimous vote, the following persons will serve on the Board of the 
                       Lemon Bay Band Boosters beginning their term on June 1st, 2020 and 
                       continuing through May 31st, 2021 for the 2020-2021 CCPS school year:

· President  - Debra Ward (Debbie)
· Vice President – Dianna Walston

· Secretary -  Stacey Andersen

· Treasurer - Laura Parla

· Co-Treasurer - Open

· Volunteer Coordinator – Robert Ward (Rob)
· Fundraising Chair - Open

None
None
8:30pm
Originally Scheduled for: June 9th, was rescheduled to June 26th due to Covid-19 

 interruptions.

	Director's Report
	

	Treasurer's Report

	

	Old Business

	

	New Business
2020-2021 Booster Board Elections
Additional Items

Questions & Answers

Meeting Adjourned:  
Next Meeting: 

	


